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Thereafter, between 18 November 1989 and 5 August 1990, you missed seven scheduled drills.  
During that period, on 15 February 1990, you were issued a letter notifying you of the intention 
to reduce you in rank for unsatisfactory participation in the reserves.  Also, during this period, on 
3 March 1990, 26 April 1990, 2 June 1990, and 9 July 1990, you were counseled concerning 
missed drills.  Lastly, on 7 July 1990, you were reduced in rank to private. 
 
Subsequently, you were notified of pending administrative separation processing with an Other 
Than Honorable (OTH) discharge by reason of misconduct due to failure to participate.  You 
elected to consult with legal counsel and subsequently requested an administrative discharge 
board (ADB). The ADB found that you had committed misconduct and recommended that you 
be discharged under OTH conditions by reason unsatisfactory participation in the selected 
Marine Corps Reserve.  The separation authority concurred with the ADB and directed an OTH 
discharge by reason of unsatisfactory participation.  On 5 February 1991, you were so 
discharged.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to change your discharge characterization of 
service and your contentions that your record in not in error, you now see the error of you ways, 
you realized how short life is and desire to have a color guard and flag at your own funeral, if 
you could do it all over again, you would definitely do better, and that you realize the importance 
of your military status.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you 
did not provide supporting documentation describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy 
letters. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs and your repetitive failure to attend drills, outweighed these mitigating factors.  The Board 
considered the likely negative impact your repeated misconduct had on the good order and 
discipline of your command.   The Board also noted that you were given multiple opportunities 
to address your conduct issues, but you continued to commit misconduct, which ultimately led to 
administrative separation. Finally, absent a material error or injustice, the Board declined to 
summarily upgrade a discharge solely for the purpose of facilitating veterans’ benefits, or 
enhancing educational or employment opportunities.   
 
As a result, the Board concluded your conduct constituted a significant departure from that 
expected of a service member and continues to warrant an OTH characterization.  Even in light 
of the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record holistically, the Board did not find evidence of an 
error or injustice that warrants granting you the relief you requested or granting relief as a matter 
of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board 
determined that your request does not merit relief. 
 
The Board expressed their appreciation your honesty and humility in accepting responsibility for 
your actions.  The Board also expressed their condolences for the loss of your father.  
 






